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Transportation Department requesting authorization to proceed with ordering and payment of title
reports and certified appraisals to commence with the acquisition process for the Sly Park
Road/Clear Creek Bridge Replacement Project 77115 affecting portions of the following subject
parcels: APN 079-030-06, Robert and Janette Hanson; APN 079-030-07, Stephen and Mary Kragel;
APN 079-030-08, Hallmark Living Trust; APN  079-030-09, Marie Turner; APN 079-030-10, Kurtiss
and Pamela Ault; APN 079 -030-11, Simeon and Sharalyn Papkov; APN 079-030-12, Michael and
Stacy Bolton; APN 079-030-13, Dorothy Burnett, Art Friesen, Trustee, Schwartz Trust, Evalyn
Chamberlain, Daniel Chamberlain, Susan Stanford, and James Eva, Trustee; APN 079-021-24, Chris
and Tracy Andrews; APN 079-021-29 Sally Hogan, Trustee; APN 079-030-14, Vera, JR and Ann
Standley, Trustees; APN 079-030-15, Roderick Avery; APN 079-030-18, Michael and Susan Prall,
Trustees; and APN 079-080-19, Robert and Carla Calkins.
RECOMMENDED ACTION:  Approve.

FUNDING: Federal Highway Bridge Program and Traffic Impact Mitigation Fee Program (TIM).

BUDGET SUMMARY:

Total Estimated Cost $6,300

     Funding

          Budgeted $6,300

          New Funding $

          Savings $

          Other $

     Total Funding Available $6,300

Change To Net County Cost $0

Fiscal Impact/Change to Net County Cost:
Funding for the project will be provided by the Federal Highway Bridge Program and TIM.  There is
no net cost to the County General Fund associated with this agenda item.

Reason for Recommendation:
The Department of Transportation (DOT) is working to advance the Sly Park Road/Clear Creek
Bridge Replacement Project #77115.  The project will replace and widen the bridge over Clear Creek
and create a left turn pocket for Clear Creek Road, widening Sly Park Road in both north and south
bound directions and creating safer access for residences on Sly Park Road.

This project is subject to the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) and the National
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA).  The preparation of a CEQA Mitigated Negative Declaration and
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NEPA Finding of No Significant Impact should be completed by June of 2009.  Appraisals of the
subject parcels will not be finalized until your Board has adopted and approved the project as
described in the CEQA and NEPA documents.

The research of all the potentially affected parcels, and the acquisition of portions of said subject
parcels, are necessary from the subject property owners to enable the construction of the project.  In
order for the DOT to research title document records and prepare for negotiations with the subject
parcel owners, DOT staff is requesting authorization from your Board to proceed with the acquisition
process, including the ordering of and payment for title reports, and obtaining certified appraisals of
the land rights to be acquired.

Action to be taken following Board approval:
Right of Way Unit staff to proceed with the acquisition process for the subject parcels referenced
herein, including ordering of and payment for title reports and certified appraisals.

District/Supervisor: II/ Helen Baumann

Contact: Jeff Moore x6055 Pete Feild x7666
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